

ALTH DIVISION ter Services

August 2, 2022

800 NE Oregon Street, #640 Portland, OR 97232-2162 Phone: 971-201-9794

Fax: 971-673-0694 www.healthoregon.org/dwp

Dirk Duryee, PE, PLS, WRE Tye Engineering & Surveying, Inc. Via email, dirk@tyeengineering.com

Re: New Well (PR#179-2019)

Laidlaw Water District (PWS ID#01096)

Final Approval

Dear Dirk:

On July 15, 2022, our office received confirmation that the above project was completed according to the plans submitted and conditions set forth in the October 7, 2021 conditional approval letter.

Final approval is issued at this time, and the facility is approved for use. If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at (971) 201-9794.

Note that monitoring schedules for the well have been updated online, including quarterly quarterly radionuclide monitoring (uranium, gross alpha, and radium 226/228).

Sincerely,

Carrie Gentry, PE Regional Engineer

Drinking Water Services

ec: Michelle Byrd, REHS, OHA/DWS

Jeff Freund, REHS, Deschutes County Health Department Dale Peer, Laidlaw Water District dalepeer@centurylink.net